Town of Goshen Special Select Board Meeting August 3, 2021

Present: Dianne Craig, Steve Smith, Derek Tremblay, Kevin Bevilacqua, Barbara Paronto, Ashley Cleary, Brandon Stocker, Ryan Hall, Alicea Bursey, Representative Steven Smith, Representative Judy Aaron, Shaun Carroll

The meeting came to order at 5:32 pm

The following was discussed:

- The Board needs to set up procedures for FEMA.
- The Selectmen should gather all information and then put info on the web site what roads are open and closed.
- Ryan and Samantha went out Friday and checked the roads to see what condition they were in.
- Goshen needed a ladder truck to get to rescue a resident, the only choice was New London
- Chief Hall used the mutual aid agreement to help dispatch. Chief Andersen was out with Fire Chief Hall.
- Emergency Operation Plan needs to be updated, hazardous litigation.
- Representative Steve Smith stated the American Rescue Monies for a rainy-day fund is almost impossible get.
- Kevin stated he needs more cones.
- Kevin needs to reach out to other towns (Mutual aid) for helping out with the roads.
- The town should have maps of the roads, bridges and culverts. County or State may have maps UNH may have them too.
- School program used GPS to inspect the culvers and locations at one time and the town could reach out to them.
- State Reprehensive Steve Smith will ask if another town has a temporary bridges Goshen could use.
- Barbara asked about using the general fund for bills from the floods. The Select Board will have to apply to the state to get permission to use the general fund.
- Dianne will check into temporary bridges.
- Chief Hall stated he would get some people together to walk the roads to see where all the culverts are.

Derek made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:06 pm. Steve 2nd the motion. All in favor.